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Editor’s Note: I apologize once again for the lateness 
of this Newsletter.  The power adapter for our 11-year 
old Dell Inspiron 1150 laptop died and none could be 
found in Stockton, due to the age of the laptop.  We 
found an adapter online, and were able to get it here last 
week. 

I also ran into formatting problems, which took some 
time to resolve.  Again I apologize. 

GRAND KNIGHT’S COLUMN 
By Bill Nahorn III 

The year, for me is passing very 
quickly.  October was very busy 
and started with our 
Membership Drive.  We were 
talking to Catholic men after all 
the masses on October 15th 
and 16th.  Several of our 
Brothers spoke from the ambo 

telling our congregation what the Knights were and 
sharing information about the charities we support.  We 
received several information requests and a number of 
men signed form 100’s.  The prospective Brothers’ 
applications were read at our last meeting.  We will have 
the second reading at our first—and only—meeting in 
November. 

SPAGHETTI!  Did I hear someone mention something 
about a spaghetti dinner?  You’re correct.  We had our 
annual Spaghetti Dinner October 29th, 2016.  It was a 
huge success!  We had over 25 raffle prizes donated, 
and the lucky grand prize winner won two Samsung “Tab 
A” Tablets.  Dinner guests were lucky to have the 

opportunity to purchase a little extra spaghetti and sauce 
to enjoy at home.  A HUGE THANKS to ALL of our 
Brothers that made a success of our night. 

I’m still on my 8th Corporal Work of Mercy kick.  I pray 
that all of my Brothers are Reducing things they buy, 
Reusing items (not throwing things away after just one 
use), and at least Recycling items that are able to be 
recycled.  It is very important to take care of our earth:  It 
IS the only place we have to live. 

Hope to see many of you at our next meeting.  
November brings just one meeting and we need to set 
up plans for our Thanksgiving Basket delivery. 

Yours in Christ 
GK Bill Nahorn III 

WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 
Welcome New Members James Beahm, Ken Ogella, 
and Anthony Pruitt!  They went right to work helping 
out with the Pancake Breakfast and the Spaghetti 
Dinner! 

IN MEMORIUM:  RICHARD MCHUGH, 
MICHAEL POE, AND DAVID POSS 

We are sad to announce the passing of Brothers 
Richard Mchugh, Michael Poe, and David Poss.  
According to his widow, Richard was ill for some time 
prior to his death. 

OCTOBER PANCAKE BREAKFAST 

  

   



  
Even though the first fall weekend was cool, the turnout 
for the October 2 Pancake Breakfast was fairly light.  
Headed by Chefs Peter McCormick and Dennis 
Abeyta, the kitchen and serving staff of Louis Dawang, 
David Lagesse, New Member Kenneth Ogella, John 
Rayray, John Rehn, Chuck Sasso, Paul Shane, José 
Tarango, John Tucker, Elvin Tyler, and Tom Vidulich 
turned out a fantastic menu of pancakes, sausage, eggs, 
and fruit, with coffee and an orange drink. 

Also helping to make the Breakfast fantastic were New 
Member Jim Beahm, Tom Cisper, and Paul Jacobs. 

The next Pancake Breakfast is scheduled for Sunday, 
November 6 after the 7:00 AM and 8:45 AM Masses. 

SPAGHETTI DINNER 

  

  

  

  

  

On a cool fall evening of Saturday, October 29, a good 
size crowd attended the 2016 Annual Spaghetti 
Dinner.  With Chef Dennis Abeyta leading the way, the 
kitchen and serving crew of John Abeyta (Dennis’ son), 
Wilfred DeCoite, the “ghost” of Peter McCormick, Joe 
Mingram, Michael Ornelas, and Mercy Valladares 
(Matthew Valladares’ wife) turned out a great menu of 
spaghetti with marinara or meat sauce, salad, green 
beans with bacon, and French Bread.  Dessert was a 
sheet cake from Costco. 

Brother Rodney Widmer supervised the Dinning Room 
and helped serve the dinner. 

Daughters of Isabella members Marji Mullins and Gail 
Gulick-Tucker hosted the Isabella Coffee table.  
Isabella Coffee is the Italian version of Irish coffee, 
consisting of a jigger of Galliano liqueur, strong black 
coffee, with a topping of whipped cream.  Those 
purchasing Isabella Coffee got to keep the cup.  
Business was so good that the bottle of Galliano and can 
of whipped cream were emptied well before the end of 
the dinner! 

Brothers John Tucker, Matthew Valladares, and 
Matthew’s wife Mercy (doing double duty) staffed the 
bar. 

Emanuel Ponte and New Member James Beahm 
manned the admission table out front. 

GK Bill Nahorn III oversaw the event and led the 
attendees in Grace.  He also sold raffle tickets, and 
manned the ticket drum. 

Brothers Paul Jacobs and Bob Pemberton handled 
the money for the drink and raffle tickets. 

In addition to GK Bill Nahorn III, Brothers Michael 
Ornelas, John Rayray, and John Tucker also sold 
raffle tickets and organized the raffle, with Michael 
Ornelas doing triple duty as announcer for the raffle.  
There were 24 prizes awarded, with the Grand Prize of 
two Samsung Tab A tablets awarded to Brian Klunk! 

PLEASE RETURN THE CARAFES! 
A number of wine/beverage carafes went missing after 
the Spaghetti Dinner.  They feel like they are made out 
of plastic, but it’s polycarbonate rated for restaurant-level 
use of hot/cold beverages.  They are not cheap to 
replace!  If you know of someone who might be in 
possession of one, please try to retrieve it from them, 
and bring it to the next meeting, or notify the GK of the 
situation.  Thank you! 

PHONE NUMBERS NEEDED 
We are updating the list of members’ phone numbers in 
order to notify you of important notices and ask for help 
with our activities.  Please call DGK Jesse Martin at 
(209) 475-8408 with a phone number where you can be 
reached. 



2017 ANNUAL CRAB FEED 

 
It’s not too early to plan on attending the 2017 Annual 
Crab Feed, scheduled for Saturday, January 14 in the 
Community Center of Presentation Church with a No-
host Bar beginning at 6:00 PM and Dinner at 7:00 
PM.  This is our biggest fundraiser.  Unlike last year, the 
Pacific waters off the coast are cooler, and the Domoic 
acid concentrations (responsible for last year’s ban on 
local crabs) are lower.  The recreational season has 
begun, with sports fishermen in Monterey catching their 
limits of crab!  The commercial crab season begins 
November 15. 

We need members to help with the kitchen, setup, and 
clean up.  Please contact Brother Dennis Raio, at 
(209) 609-3600, to purchase tickets ($45.00 each) or to 
volunteer to help.  You can also purchase tickets from 
Financial Secretary Emanuel Ponte at (209) 986-4658. 

RECRUITMENT AWARDS 
Treasurer Gil Cisneros and Financial Secretary 
Emanuel Ponte received badges for recruitment from 
GK Bill Nahorn III at the October 26 General Meeting. 

MEAL DELIVERIES TO THE HOMEBOUND 
AND ST. MARY’S DINING HALL 

In October Brothers Frank Ramalho and Joe Telena 
assisted Trustee Al Espinor in delivering meals to the 
homebound.  There were no volunteers for St. Mary’s 
Dinning Hall in October. 

Al would like to inform the membership that Brother 
Daniel Fong is battling a serious illness.  He is a very 
dedicated volunteer, and when he can’t help out, his 
presence is sorely missed.  Al really needs someone to 
fill-in for Daniel when he cannot help deliver the meals.  
Please call Al at (209) 451-3180 to volunteer. 

THANKSGIVING BASKETS FOR THE 
NEEDY 

Please join us to assemble and deliver Thanksgiving 
Baskets for the needy on Monday, November 21 at 
6:30 PM in the St. Joachim Room at Presentation 
Church.  The recipients of the Baskets are those who 
are truly in need.  They don’t have access to other 
resources to put together a Thanksgiving Dinner, and 
wouldn’t have one if it weren’t for us.  We supply each 
Basket with a gift certificate for the turkey from 
Food4Less, potatoes, apples, cranberry sauce, turkey 
gravy mix, canned corn, dinner rolls, and dressing.  The 
Council supplies the gift certificate.  The remaining 
ingredients are purchased by the members at their own 
expense and out of their own generosity.  Thank you 
Gentlemen for caring for those who are truly in need! 

FALL FEST THANK YOU FROM THE 
DAUGHTERS OF ISABELLA 

The Daughters of Isabella would like to thank the 
Knights of Columbus members that helped us work the 
Fall Fest concession booth this year, especially Tom 
McMillan, Bill Nahorn III, Steve Shelton, and John 
Tucker.  Thanks again guys for all your help!! 
—Marji Mullins, Regent 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY! 
Zade J Al-Sayegh 11/1 
Louis G Dawang 11/1 
John Olive 11/2 
Mark A Wall 11/4 
Angel E Bustamante 11/6 
Michael A Poe 11/6 
Craig S Garfolo 11/7 
Thomas A Kiley 11/7 
William C Mar 11/7 
John Rayray 11/7 
Robert S Lee 11/11 
Joe L Carranza 11/12 
Joseph T Rishwain Jr. 11/12 
Tony M Reynoso 11/29 
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OFFICERS for Columbian Year 2016–2017: 

Grand Knight Bill Nahorn III 209-474-0200 
Deputy Grand Knight Jesse Martin 209-475-8408 
Chaplain   
Chancellor Joseph Telena 209-456-3108 
Warden Patrick Lugo 209-242-6308 
Recorder Paul Shane 209-957-3161 
Treasurer Guillermo Cisneros 209-712-0359 
Lecturer John Tucker 209-957-2618 
Advocate Freddie Vidrio 209-573-0585 
Inside Guard José Tarango 209-481-5865 
Outside Guard Angel Bustamante 209-631-7422 
1st –Year Trustee Thomas Stein 209-235-7007 
2nd –Year Trustee   
3rd –Year Trustee Albert Espinor, Jr. 209-351-3180 
Financial Secretary Emanuel Ponte 209-986-4658 

   
District Deputy Bill Nahorn III 209-474-0200 
Field Agent   

 

Events for November 2016: 
General Meeting 

Day Date Location Time 
Wednesday 9 St. Joachim 7:00 PM 

Pancake Breakfast 
Sunday 6 Guadalupe Hall, 

Presentation 
8:00 AM – 
10:00 AM 

Assemble & Deliver Thanksgiving Baskets 
Monday 21 St. Joachim 6:30 PM 
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